

ERNEST AND DARLENE BAUSERMAN

Missionaries to Canada

January / February 2011

Dear Praying Friends,

Thank you for praying for us, as well as for Scott and his family. They were able to get another van at a reasonable price, and were also able to have the insurance in Canada cover the back injuries Tracey sustained in the accident.

The Near North Baptist Church continues to go steadily on. A few visitors come now and then, but we haven't seen any real commitment from any new folks. There are several single ladies that come, and one even began an in-home Bible study with my wife. We haven't seen her for two weeks, despite our attempts to reach her by phone and visits. Another lady comes maybe once every three weeks or so. When we attempt to speak to her about her salvation or try to arrange a visit, she changes the subject or tells us "maybe later."

A man who made a profession of faith last year has been excessively busy due to much flooding in the town. He goes into a home or business after it has been flooded, pumps the water out, and completely dries the flooded area. Between being ill, having to take emergency trips out of town, and working on emergency flood jobs, he hasn't been to church in weeks; but, the good news is that to meet with him tomorrow morning to continue our Bible study.

Another man comes when he is in NB. He brought his wife last Sunday, but I don't really look her to return on her own at this point.

There are two ladies who come out to the services faithfully at the Marina Point Retirement Home. We praise the Lord for them, as they are quite the encouragement. They, too, are trying to get others to attend services.

A man named John attended the service last Sunday morning and may return next week. We're going to show the film, "Hidden Treasures", on March 27 during the P.M. service. Flyers are being

sent out, and posters put up for this, as well as the giving out of personal invitations. There is a 65 year old lady who I've been witnessing to for six years that says she may attend.

Many others are being ministered to here and we ask your prayers for each and every one of these situations.

Thank you once again for your faithfulness in these perilous times. Please continue to pray for us that we will remain faithful until He comes back again or calls us home.

For His Glory

Ernest and Darlene Bauserman

FIELD ADDRESS
128 Rivers Rd. E. Lot 10
Callander, Ontario
POH 1HO Canada
Phone: 705-752-3562
pastorb@cleaninter.net
d77b@cleaninter.net

HOME CHURCH ADDRESS Valley Baptist Church 408 Stony Creek Rd. Edinburg, Virginia 22824 Phone: (540) 984-8665 baileyj@shentel.net MISSION ADDRESS
World Wide New Testament Baptist Mission
P.O. Box 725, 107 Sellers Road
Kings Mountain, North Carolina 28086
Phone: (704) 730-1440 Fax: (704) 730-1479
http://www.wwntbm.com